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ASSEMBLY DATES 

15/2, 1/3, 15/3, 29/3 

 Term 1 Week 2 

LEONAY 
PUBLIC SCHOOL 

February 2019 

14/2 Swimming Carnival 

18/2 Challenge2Bfit fitness program commences 

25/2 Challenge2Bfit 

NOTES HOME 

Swimming Carnival - Due 11/2 

A very warm welcome to all our  students  new 

and old. 
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Welcome Back 
It is with great pleasure that I welcome you back to yet another  exciting year at Leonay PS.  A warm welcome to the 
new families who have joined us this year.  It was pleasing to see our students return safely from their holiday.  The 
students have settled quickly and the classrooms have a very calm, productive feel to them.  
 
2019 Class and Staff Information 
This week I have submitted our number of 269 students and therefore we have been able to maintain and form 11 
classes. A great deal of thought and effort goes into the formation of these classes and many factors are taken into ac-
count in the placement of students. We welcome Mr Tsitos, Mrs Campbell, Mrs McKay, Mrs Davies and Mrs Renny to 
our staff at Leonay PS. Mr Gill is continuing in his secondment role for 2019. 
 
Executive Staff 
Relieving Principal – Miss Christine Payne; Assistant Principals – Mrs Nicole Longhurst (Stage 3 Supervisor), Mr Adrian 
Davies (Stage 2 Supervisor), Mrs Belinda Garbutt-Young - Relieving Assistant Principal (Early Stage 1 and Stage 1      
 Supervisor for approx. 5 weeks) 
 
Teaching Staff 
KJ - Mrs Jodie Wallace (Mon-Thurs) Mrs Jaclyn McKay (Fri) 

K/1R - Mrs Sandra Osborn (Mon-Tues) Mrs Emily Renny (Wed- Fri) 

1B - Mrs Michele Baldock 

1/2A - Mrs Ashley Foskett (5 weeks) 

2N - Mrs Natalie Devine 

2/3/4D - Mr Adrian Davies 

3/4C - Mrs Fiona Connelly 

3/4T - Mr Evan Tsitos 

5/6L - Mrs Nicole Longhurst 

5/6M - Ms Kerri-Ann Mills 

5/6D - Mrs Laura Davies 

Teacher Librarian (Tues-Thus) In class Support (Mon and Fri) Mrs Belinda Garbutt-Young 

RFF - Mrs Jenny Munday (Tues and Thurs) 

Learning and Support Teacher - Mrs Tracie Campbell (Tues-Thurs) 

Support - Mrs Jenny Fisk (Mon-Tues) Mrs Stephanie Bellino (Wed-Fri) 

Kindergarten Support - Mrs Danielle Demuth (Mon-Wed)- 4 weeks 

Executive Support - Mrs Sue Marks (Thurs) 

School Counsellor - Mr Ian Birrell (Thurs and ½ day every second Friday) 

 
Administration Staff 
School Administration Manager - Mrs Donna Green (Mon-Thurs) 
School Administration Officer - Mrs Brigitte Trouve (Mon-Thurs) 
School Administration Officer - Mrs Tina Gordon (Wed, Thurs, Fri) 
School Administration Officer - Mrs Donna White (Fri) 
GA - Mr Rodney Sutton (Mon and Wed)  
Cleaner- Mrs Fawziah Ghulam (currently on leave) 
 
Parent/Carer Class Information Meetings 
During week four, each teacher will be presenting an information session on how their class will be operating this year.  
I would encourage you to attend these meetings to meet with your child’s teacher and to learn as much as you can 
about how your child’s classroom will be structured this year.  These meetings will be held on Wednesday 20            
February.  Kindergarten, Year 1 and 2 class sessions will be from 6pm – 7pm. Years 3, 4, 5 and 6 class sessions will be 
from 7pm - 8pm.  All sessions will start in the library. Mr Davies- will attend both sessions. 
 
School Photos 
Our annual class and school group photos will be taken on Monday 11 March. An envelope to order photos will be    
distributed to each child soon. These envelopes must be returned on the morning of photos only, not prior to as in    
previous years. We trust the weather will be kind to us and we’ll be able to have them taken outdoors. Please ensure 
your child is wearing their summer school uniform and appropriate shoes on this day.  
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Please note that due to child protection issues, the purchase of additional photos by extended family members (e.g. 
grandparents) must be organised through the custodial parent.  Please ensure that you organise the delivery of these 
photos personally and not request the school to forward them on.   
 
House Captains 
Congratulations to the following students on being elected as leaders of their House groups; 
Buring - Captains - Estella C and Zachery C, Vice Captains - Lachlan M-H and Lily R 
Jamison  - Captains - Noah K and Mariella N, Vice Captains - Kody H and Imogen C 
Forbes - Captains - Tyler W and Ellie A, Vice Captains - Riley P and Sebastian J 
Their first job will be at the Swimming Carnival next week. All nominations for events are due to Mrs Wallace by       
Monday 11 February.  
 
Kiss and Ride’ on Fairway’s Avenue 
I have included the following information on how the ‘Kiss and Ride’ zone on Fairways Ave should work.  The ‘Kiss and 
Ride’ zone is simply an area on Fairway’s Avenue to drop off and pick up students.  It is unnecessary to park and get 
out of the car.  You should stop in the area, stay in your car, leave your engine running, and ensure that your child   
safely exits or enters on the kerb side of the car, then move off.  If everyone follows this procedure then we’ll avoid a 
build up of traffic.  Please do not drop off or pickup your child in the ‘No Stopping‘ zone.   Following these basic road 
rules helps to make our school a safer place for all. Police regularly patrol the area around the school. 
  
Permission Note/Money Dates 
All of our permission notes have a return by date and time of 10am on them.  Please be mindful of this date and time  
and ensure your child’s note is returned to the school office by that date.  No late payments/permission notes will be 
accepted.  If there are any circumstances in regard to paying by the closing date, please contact the school before the 
due date.   All of our current notes can be downloaded from the school’s website.  
 
Parent contact with school staff 
If you would like to discuss any aspects of your child’s welfare or  education with school  staff, please arrange a time 
with them that is mutually suitable to both parties.  Appointments can be made via written requests or a phone call to 
the teacher on the school number (4735 5999).  First point of call is always the class teacher. The Assistant Principal        
supervising the grade may also be able to assist with any matters. Our school website contains our policy ‘Approaching 
the School’ which outlines the process and expectations of how to approach any staff at Leonay PS. 
 
Voluntary School Contributions     
Each year public primary and secondary schools across NSW request financial contributions from their community to 
enhance the school’s educational programs.  This request occurs because there are no actual fees to attend public 
schools.  These voluntary contributions help provide additional educational resources for the benefit of our students. 
Our voluntary contribution for this year is $48 per child.  Payments can be made at any time throughout the year.  
 
Excursions - Signing Out 
From time to time excursions conclude outside of the school environment and/or outside of normal school hours. 
When this occurs parents/caregivers are required to collect their child in person and sign their child out on the      
attendance register.  This procedure enables the teacher to account for the safety and whereabouts of their students at 
all times.  Please under no circumstance just collect your child and go before signing them out.  Written permission 
from the parent/caregiver is required for any other person including grandparents to collect their child. 
 
Parking on School Grounds 
Parking on school grounds is only for staff vehicles and those approved by the Principal.  This is a safety procedure the 
department has in place.  Parents and Caregivers must park on the street, unless approved by the Principal.  If you are 
attending before and after care the same rules apply.  Please do not park in front of any gates or in the driveway at the 
back of the hall. Please also be aware that no students or parents are permitted to walk through the carpark area at any 
time.  
 
Office Hours & Communication Requests 
Please be mindful that our office hours are from 8.30am to 3.15pm Monday to Friday.  Please refrain from asking our 
office staff to pass on personal messages to students about after school arrangements e.g. after school play                    
arrangements. 



 

Buring Avenue, Leonay  NSW  2750 
Phone: 4735 5999 or 4735 5851 Fax: 4735 6373 Email: leonay-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au           Website: http://www.leonay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
School Security No: 1300 880 021 

 

Leonay Public School Skoolbag App 
It is pleasing to see that many of our families have downloaded this free app. If you haven’t as yet, we would           
encourage you to do so.  The app provides parents with the ability to sign notes, send in sick notes and receive       
current notes, push notifications, etc. To install it, just search for our school name – Leonay Public School – in the   
Apple App Store, Windows Phone, and Windows Store or Google Play Store.  For Windows Phone and Windows Store, 
search for Skoolbag, install the app and then find our school.   Please note it must be a Windows 8.1 device.             
Additional installation instructions can also be found on our website under News on the home page. 
 
Student Mobile Phone Policy & Procedures 
Mobile phones are personal property and any student  bringing one to school does so at their own risk.  We do on the 
other hand understand that for safety reasons parents/carers may like to have their child walk to and from school 
with a mobile phone.  Whilst every effort is taken to ensure student  phones are locked away in a secure location; the 
school does not accept responsibility for the security of the phone.  
 
Students bringing a mobile phone to school must:- 

 provide the school with a letter of approval from their parent/carer each year 

 switch their phone off before entering the school grounds 

 hand their phone in to their class teacher at 9.00am 

 collect their phone at 3pm 

 only switch their phone on after leaving the school grounds 
 
Students who fail to hand their phone in at their classroom or use their phone during the school day, will be      
breaching school rules, and will be dealt with under the School’s Student Welfare and Discipline Policy.  The phone 
will be confiscated, locked away, and returned to the student at 3pm. Any photos or videos taken at school by the 
student will need to be deleted at the end of the day under the supervision of an assistant principal and the principal.  
Parents will be informed of their child’s breach of this policy. 
 
This policy and the parent/carer approval letter can be downloaded from the school’s website.  A new form must be 
completed each year or when circumstances change. 
 
Term 1 Calendar 
Please find attached a calendar for this term and be mindful of the following upcoming events 
14 February - Swimming Carnival for competent Yr 2 swimmers and all older students. Nominations only. 
15 February - Assembly 
19 February - P & C Meeting 7pm 
20 February - Class Parent/Carer Information Evening- beginning in the library 
28 February - District Swimming 
 
P & C Meeting 
Our first meeting for 2019 will be held in the library on Tuesday 19 February, commencing at 7pm.  All parents and 
carers are most welcome to attend. 
 
Assembly 
Parents/carers are welcome to attend our first K-6 assembly on Friday 15 February starting at 9.10am. A reminder 
that if you wish to photograph  your child with their award you will need to wait until the conclusion of the assembly. 
 
 
Here’s to a wonderful year of learning! 

 

Miss Payne 

Relieving Principal 
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P&C News 

Welcome parents and carers to another year at Leonay.  We have some big things planned this year, so please keep 

an eye on the newsletter, our Facebook page and the noticeboards for updates and notices.  We are always looking 

for new ideas and fresh perspectives, so please feel free to reach out and share any thoughts or ideas you might have 

throughout the year.   

Our first meeting of the year is Tuesday February 19th at 7pm.  We will be looking at the plan of activities for the year 

and will discuss ideas for our major fundraising event later in the year.  We hope to see you there.  Also note our 

AGM will be Tuesday 19 March where all executive positions will be open for election.  Please come along and be 

part of the conversation!   

Parent Volunteers!   

Do you have time to spare and want to help our little community?  Do you have a particular skill you think would  

benefit the school, or any ideas you want to share with us?  We would love to hear from you!   

We are looking for volunteers to help with some arty and gardening projects around the school  over the coming 

weeks and months.  We are revamping the toilet blocks and need help with some creative painting!  If you like 

painting signs or murals and have an artistic streak, please reach out as soon as you can.   

Working Bee 

We are planning a Working Bee on our school grounds towards the end of Term One (when things cool down!) and 

are looking for volunteers to help with things like general maintenance, painting, gardening etc.  A post will be going 

up on the Facebook page soon, so please keep an eye out for it! 

We’re also looking for parents and carers with a landscaping background or strong interest in gardening to help us 

plan a few things on the school grounds.  If you think you could help, please express your interest and we’ll be in 

touch.   

You can contact us through our email address (PandCleonday@gmail.com) , or reach out to the President, Stephanie 
Cook directly (Tooheycook@bigpond.com) with any ideas or suggestions.     
 
Canteen Volunteers 

We are looking for more volunteers for the canteen over the coming months.  No experience is needed, all training 

will be provided.  You will have to commit to at least one full Friday per term, or a day during the week to serve 

snacks and drinks.  Our canteen manager Angela Pearce is always happy to chat and answer questions.  She will be 

holding a meeting Thursday 7 February at 2:30 so anyone who is interested in volunteering is welcome to attend.  

You can also message her via our Facebook page.   

Canteen Co-Manager 

As you can imagine the role of managing the canteen is a big one, and Angela is looking for someone to share the role 

within the canteen.  She is specifically looking for someone who is willing and able to work alternate (or an agreed 

number of) Fridays and effectively run the canteen on the day and coordinate the tasks and volunteers.  A description 

of the ‘role’ is below.  Angela will continue to handle the administration and ordering, she is just looking for someone 

to help share the coordination in the canteen on Fridays.  Please let us know if you can help out!   

Thank you everyone!  See you all around the school.   

 

mailto:PandCleonday@gmail.com
mailto:Toohey_cook@bigpond.com
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FROM THE COUNSELLOR 

Children and Anxiety 

School can be a very challenging place for children and for many it is a source of great anxiety. Anxiety is a normal  

emotion and serves a protective purpose for us all; however, when anxiety prevents us from engaging positively with 

the world around us, it is a problem that can have significant, ongoing, negative effects on life goals and on our general 

health. When we observe acute anxiety in our children, we can be at a loss in knowing how to help them. We can be 

torn between the desire to protect them from whatever is causing their distress and the knowledge that we need to 

help them to become strong, independent individuals.  The good news is that there is a lot that we can do to help our 

anxious children.  I encourage you all to access the link below, which has an excellent article on helping children deal 

with anxiety. 

https://www.heysigmund.com/3-proven-ways-to-strengthen-and-protect-children-and-teens-against-anxiety/ 
This year, I am at the school every Thursday and every second Friday morning. If you would like to discuss issues your 

child is having at school, such as anxiety, please contact me and I will be happy to arrange an appointment. 

Ian Birrell 

School Counsellor 

Canteen Co-Manager – Alternate Fridays 

Key Responsibilities and Processes (Abbreviated) 

PLEASE NOTE: This is a brief description of Friday tasks.  If you would like to see the full list of processes, tasks and    

responsibilities, please speak to Angela Pearce.   

Arrive in canteen at around 8.15am. open up shutters at 8.30 when first bell goes 

Turn on all ovens. 

Prepare paper bags, menus and pens on counter. 

Basket for lunch orders in the corner of bench with counting  sheet 

Prepare Milo Shakes (Summer), Hot Chocolates (Winter) 

Mark off all lunch orders before the money is taken out of bags 

Put lunch orders in class baskets 

Tally up all orders 

Two people then start the drinks, jelly etc for each class 

Start food preparation, beginning with frozen food. 

Canteen Manger then completes shopping list, go to the supermarket at Lennox shopping centre for the fresh items. 

Once all lunch order drinks and shopping has been complete you need to get ready for recess.  

 Serve students during recess.  

After Recess - Start cooking the fresh food and preparing produces, wraps etc.   

During preparation ensure any gluten free products are prepared in a separate area of the canteen kitchen.   

This all should be completed by 12.00 pm  so the volunteers can have lunch.  

12.30pm complete all burgers and wraps, then pack orders in the lunch baskets ready for the students to collect 

 at 12.50pm. 

https://www.heysigmund.com/3-proven-ways-to-strengthen-and-protect-children-and-teens-against-anxiety/
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Volunteers Needed! 

 

If you have spare time and would like to help 

out our little school community, please reach 

out!  

We are looking for canteen volunteers as well 

as parents and carers who would like to join the 

committee or help us run events like school 

 discos, BBQs and Mother & Father’s Day stalls.   

Please reach out via our Facebook page or email 

us at pandcleonay@gmail.com and ask to be 

put on the mailing list.   

Thank you everyone!  

P&C Committee 

 

   Search for Leonay Public School P&C and ask to join 

mailto:pandcleonay@gmail.com
https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=facebook+logo&id=C4BD71AF3C04666399865B850183E91DBE7BB5A8&FORM=IQFRBA
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